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MEETING MINUTES 
June 3, 2020
Meeting Via Zoom
Attendance:

Todd Heidgerken Clackamas River Water
Kari Duncan, City of Lake Oswego

Sarah Jo Chaplen, North Clackamas County Water Commission/OLWSD

John Collins, South Fork Water Board

John Goodrich, City of Tigard
Wade Hathhorn, Sunrise Water Authority

Kim Swan, Clackamas River Water Providers

Christine Hollenbeck, Clackamas River Water Providers
Brian Monnin, City of Oregon City

Matt Kaatz, City of West Linn

Jennifer Joe, City of Tigard

Kate Niece, South Fork Water Board

Lindsay Smith, PGE

Rob Annear, Geosyntec

Lucas Nguyen, Geosyntec

Rikki Oden, PSU

Mac Nielsen Pincus, PSU

Kevin Coulton

Agenda
Approval of Minutes 

PGE Summer Operations Update
Curtailment Calculator Refresher

PSU Fish on the Run 

Summer Water Supply Outlook
Program Updates

Roundtable

Approval of April CRWP Meeting Notes
Todd asked if there was a motion to approve the April minutes.  
John Collins made a motion to approve the minutes, Kari Duncan seconded the motion.   The minutes were approved unanimously via voice vote. 
Public Comment

None

PGE Summer Operations Update
Lindsay Smith from PGE gave the group an update regarding PGE summer operations.  Lindsay said that all PGE parks and campgrounds were in the process of opening with the exception of the Faraday area which is still under construction. Timothy has met the spring fill target, but there is some concern about meeting August levels for aquatic species. The Faraday project is still on schedule and they anticipate refilling Faraday lake this fall. PGE BGA monitoring program began in May and blooms have been detected in Timothy Lake, which is monitored for recreational advisories, but not North Fork Reservoir which is monitored for drinking water. PGE is now using CRW’s lab to conduct the toxin sampling which has greatly increase the speed of test results. Due to COVID-19 PGE is trying to keep operations simple for the summer. 
Curtailment Calculator Tool Refresher
Lucas Nguyen from Geosyntec gave the group a refresher regarding the Curtailment Calculator that the CRWP developed a couple of years ago.  Kim said that last summer river levels never got low enough to actually utilize the tool, so we were unable to get good feedback from members on what worked or didn’t work.  There was a question regarding how Lake Oswego flows were integrated into the tool, and that the tool needed to document how this works.  Kim said she would resend the weblink to the tool, the user guide, and the list of potential tool ad-ons that have been identified but not implemented at this time.  

PSU Fish on the Run Survey

Christine introduced Rikki Oden, the PSU student who conducted a focus group and customer survey to get feedback regarding the new CRWP Fish on the Run Irrigation Done campaign. The purpose of Rikki’s work was to look at was how to adapt and improve the campaign messaging for future summers using the results from her research.  Her research included looking at:
· Awareness of issues

· Perception of campaign

· Motivations, underlying values and beliefs

· Behavior theories, environmental messaging campaign strategies
Her recommendations included:

1. Increase awareness and connection to the watershed

2. Increase personal efficacy, remove barriers

3. Address different audiences with different values
Kim said that she would send everyone Rikki’s PowerPoint presentation along with her final report.  Kim and Chris will be looking at how to incorporate a number of these recommendations into this summers campaign. 
Summer Water Outlook/Supply

Kim said that May was cooler and wetter than expected so this has slowed both river level declines and water usage.  Current river levels are still around 1,800 cfs which is well above the June flow targets.  Most CRWP members said that they were watching river levels, weather, and 30-day trends closely but weren’t overly concerned at this point. Things could change quickly in July, however.  Resources to help included OWRD bi-weekly water condition reports https://apps.wrd.state.or.us/apps/wr/wr_drought/current_updates.aspx and the National Integrated Drought Information System (NIDIS) https://www.drought.gov/drought/.  The next PNW DEWS Drought & Climate Outlook webinar is scheduled for Monday June 22nd at 11:00am.   
Program Updates

CRWP Communication Workshop
Kim said that she had hired Barney and Worth and that she and Kari had been working them to develop a Communication Workshop for the CRWP.  It was decided to hold a workshop this year instead of conducting a tabletop exercise.  The workshop was originally planned to be held in June but has been deferred to a later date due to COVID 19.  Kim said that B & W had provided a number of potential options on how we could hold the workshop in the current environment.  Kim said that she was looking for guidance on which option CRWP members were most interested in pursuing. 
Regroup System Updates

Kim said that she had sent emails out to all CRWP members to confirm contact information that would be imported into the Regroup systems.  Once that has been completed, she said she would be following up with each organization separately to due to training with their staff on how the system works and how to use it.

NRCS grant and RFP
Kim said that as far as she knew everything with the NRCS grant was on track to start implementation on July 15th.  Kim said she would be hiring a consultant/contractor to complete the work outline in the grant for the CRWP.  She asked if there were CRWP members that would volunteer to 1) review and provide feedback on the draft RFP and 2) be on a consultant review panel.  She is hoping to send the RFP out at the end of June early July. Todd, Sarah Joe, Kari and Wade said they would help out.  Kim said she would send the draft RPF out to them to review.
Conservation. Updates
Christine said that due to COVID 19 all the summer community events that the CRWP usually participates in have been cancelled. She said that 2021 calendar project is still moving forward, and the calendar should be back from the printer before the end of the month.  She was working on finishing up a new brochure and website for the FLUME pilot program which will kick off July 1st.  Conservation Rebate processing will begin again July 1st.  She asked CRWP members if it was okay now to reinitiate the Landscape Water Audi program under proper social distancing guidelines.  The Board said yes.
Roundtable Updates
OLWS – They are still looking at how to bring staff back.  They are still working with A and B teams and appointment only.
CRW – They are still working on their reopening plan and don’t expect any change until the end of June or early July
Sunrise - All staff is containing to work remotely for the most part.  They are started to slowing increase construction related work.

SFWB – Their staff is all back at work with A and B teams and are working well under social distancing guidelines.  John said that there is a lot of work to do around the plant to optimize it for summer operations. 

Lake Oswego – They still will have some remote work through June but in July they shift to 24/day operations so that will spread the operations staff out even more.  They currently have a policy of only one person per room but are looking at changing that to two people as long as 6ft distancing can be maintained.  Staff currently has to sign in and conduct temperature checks, masks are not required unless less than 6 ft. 

Tigard – Staff is required to wear a mask outside of their cubicles, field staff are encouraged to wear mask.  They are still staggering works shifts and having staff do self-temperature checks. They also are starting to begin small construction projects.

Oregon City – Most city staff is either working remotely or is on A and B shifts.  As staff comes back, they are looking at staggering lunch periods and having checking and temperature check stations. 

Next CRWP meeting is scheduled for Wednesday August 5, 2020 from 9am – 11am via Zoom. 
